WESTERN OIL FIELDS, INC.

SUITE 1800 VAUGHN BUILDING
DALLAS, TEXAS 75201

June 20, 1968

Mr. R. L. Stamets G S 1 19EY
State of New Mexico gty 7 2 2
0il Conservation Commission T

P. 0. Drawer DD TR A TETE

Artesia, New Mexico
RE: Shut-in wells
Dear Mr. Stamets:

In reference to your letter of June 7, 1968, in
regard to certain of our wells located in Eddy
County, New Mexico, please be informed as follows:

State F #12-B, 23-18-27, and
State G #13-A, 23-18-27,

are both off production at the present time, and the
allowables should be removed beginning July 1968.

In regard to Samwell #1-B, 15-19-29, on our Turkey
Track leases, we are in the process of some remedial
work to restore this well to production, and as soon
as this work is completed, we will file a C-103 re-
questing the allowable on this well be left as is.
Our delay in getting this well back on production
has been occasioned by the fact of new management
personnel within the company coupled with movement and
consolidation of the company's offices. However, we
hope to have this well back on production within the
next day or so.

Very truly yours,

WESTERN OIL FIELDS,; INC.
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ALH:hb A. L. Holland, Jf.
Division Engineer



